Received 1 9 OCT 2021 Chief Executive

Mr Adrian McCreesh Chief Executive Mid Ulster Council Circular Road Dungannon Co Tyrone **BT71 6DT**

Western Division **Traffic Management** County Hall Drumragh Avenue Omagh County Tyrone **BT79 7AF**

Telephone: (028) 8225 4085

Dungannontraffic@infrastructure-ni.gov.uk

14th October 2021

Dear Mr McCreesh

TRAFFIC CALMING PROPOSALS FOR EXTENDING EXISTING TRAFFIC CALMING MEASURES, GORTGONIS ROAD, COALISLAND

Following a number of representations regarding vehicle speeds at the above location, DFI Roads are proposing to extend existing Traffic Calming measures to address local safety concerns.

The full extent of this proposal is illustrated on the attached layout drawing. I would appreciate if you could bring this matter to the attention of the relevant councillors for this area.

If you, or any elected representatives have any comments on our proposal please feel free to contact me using the above email address or by contacting me directly on 07825141873

I trust that you will find this information helpful.

Yours sincerely

Brendan Elliott Network Development 2

